











00/60 The resignation of ministers and secession of local churches (Paper G')

The Deputy General Secretary introduced this paper. After discussion, Mission Council received
the paper which affirmed the policy adopted by the Assembly in 1987 and noted two paragraphs (4
and 5) which brought it up to date, but decided that it would be neither necessary nor appropriate to
present it to the Assembly in 2001.

00/61 Petition from the Edmonton church to secede (Paper G?)

Thames North Synod had passed the following resolution on 11 March 2000:

“Thames North synod, having failed to effect a reconciliation of differences with Edmonton United
Reformed Church, refers the petition to secede to General Assembly through Mission Council”.
The Deputy General Secretary presented this paper. Acting in accordance with paragraph 2.6 of the
Assembly policy, Mission Council agreed that a commission should be set up which would report
back to Mission Council in March in order to make a recommendation to General Assembly. The
following would be asked to serve on the commission: the Revd John Reardon (convener), Mrs Val
Morrison, the Revd John Proctor, Mrs Delyth Rees and the Revd John Rees. Permission was
granted for MCAG to nominate replacements for any of these who were unable to serve. The
Deputy General Secretary would act as secretary to the commission, but the Clerk would not be
present.

00/62 “Dominus lesus”

The Revd Sheila Maxey spoke briefly about this recent statement from the Roman Catholic
Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith and commended a helpful note which had been prepared
by the Revd Dr David Thompson.

00/63 The Women’s Union of the Scottish Synod and Resolution 8.2 of the Unifying
Assembly (Paper H)

The Deputy General Secretary presented the paper and after discussion Mission Council accepted
the advice of MCAG that the matter be referred to the Life and Witness Committee for further
consideration and report back.

00/64 Task group on local church premises (Paper B) Continued from Minute 00/57

The Deputy General Secretary said that the earlier discussions had made two things clear: that
Paper B contained good and timely comments and that for it to be helpful to local churches it would
need to be amended in the light of the Mission Council discussions and to have substantial editorial
and presentational work done, probably by the Communications and Editorial Committee. It was
necessary to decide whether it would be better simply to issue the revised paper for the use of the
church or to instigate a major strategic programme integrated with Growing Up. There was
considerable discussion during which it became clear that the way forward would be influenced by
decisions taken on matters to be considered later in the meeting. This item was therefore further
deferred. See Minute 00/72

00/65 Resource Planning Advisory Group (RPAG) (Paper J)
The paper was introduced by the General Secretary and there was much discussion following which
the following decisions concerning the remit and membership of RPAG were taken:

Remit

Within the context of the United Reformed Church's mission, the group will advise Mission Council
on

1. long-term strategic planning;
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